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NIJ Safety Notice #07-2024 

EFFECTIVE DATE: 07/19/2024

SUBJECT: Arvak Tactical S. de R.L. de C.V, model F – 10 Raptor 

The National Institute of Justice (NIJ) hereby advises Arvak Tactical S. de R.L. de C.V. ballistic-
resistant body armor model F – 10 Raptor has been permanently removed from the NIJ Compliant 
Products List due to unresolved safety concerns. Any armors of this model designation should be 
replaced as soon as possible. 

NIJ encourages law enforcement and corrections officers to continue to wear their body armor until 
it is replaced. Wearing armor that may have reduced effectiveness is better than not wearing any 
armor. 

For further information, contact: 

Criminal Justice Technology Testing & Evaluation Center (CJTTEC) 
P.O. Box 12194 
3040 East Cornwallis Road 
Hermann Building Room 216 
Research Triangle Park, NC 27709-2194 
(919) 485-2717
Email : askctp@nijctp.org

Supplementary information 
More information on active NIJ Advisory Notices can be found at https://cjttec.org/active-nij-
advisory/. For more information on the Patrick Leahy Bulletproof Vest Partnership go to 
https://www.ojp.gov/program/bulletproof-vest-partnership/overview. 
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